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The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 
215 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in 
public education infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for 
communities across NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs 
of our students and supports growth in the local economy. 

Project overview  

An upgrade is underway for a new multipurpose hall at Engadine High School. The hall will include a full 
basketball court, stage, amenities, and sports and performance storage. 

Progress summary 

Further to our notification on 25 May 2022, our contractor has begun electrical infrastructure upgrades in 
Birok Avenue for the new substation required for the new hall. These works are expected to take several 
weeks to complete and will cause minor pedestrian and traffic disruptions along Birok Avenue. Traffic 
control will be in place for the duration of the works for the safety of the local community.   

The stormwater detention tank and connection to the Porter Road stormwater system are almost 
complete.  The contractor will continue to use the area as a works zone for the next few weeks to allow 
onsite excavation to continue. Once this is complete, the school fence will be re-installed.  

We thank you for your patience and understanding as we continue to deliver this important project. 
Construction has been affected by extended periods of wet weather and flooding and this continues to 
impact the progress of some works on site.  

We expect to be able to confirm a completion date in the coming months and will continue to provide 
updated information about project as it progresses.  
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